
Superintendent’s PIE Meeting 

Thursday, March 5, 2025 

11:00 a.m. 

Remote Meeting 

 

Superintendent Crozier opened the meeting at 11:31 a.m. and welcomed all attendees present via Zoom. 

 

Updates included: 

●​ Approximately thirty 7th and 8th grade students recently participated in a Playbook Initiative 

Workshop at the Auerbach Center in Boston, where they learned about anti-discrimination and bias 

prevention.  They gain skills in facilitation and mentorship with training from both Celtics and 

M.A.S.S. staff.    

●​ Teachers are looking forward to meeting with parents during the March Parent Teacher 

Conferences. 

●​ Congratulations to Abigail P, a 8th grader, who won the Curtis Middle School spelling bee.  She 

moves on to the regional competition on March 11th with an opportunity to advance to the Scripps 

National Spelling Bee in Washington, DC.   

●​ Our annual METCO School Committee Meeting will be on March 31st in Boston.   

●​ The Curtis Middle School Theater Program presents “The SpongeBob Musical” from March 6th to 

9th.   

●​ The second annual student Art Gallery Opening will be held over the next two Wednesdays (March 

12th and 19th), showcasing approximately 120 pieces of student artwork. 

 

 Questions from participants included: 

●​ Timing of Superintendent PIE meetings, the potential for evening meetings and a request for more 

advanced notice. 

●​ Is the district considering Ed Tech? 

●​ Chromebook use concerns at Curtis Middle School related to recreational use. 

 

Superintendent Crozier ended the meeting at 12:05 p.m. 

 

The next Superintendent PIE meeting is tentatively scheduled for Thursday, March 27th at 11:00 a.m.   

 


